
 
 

Enjoy reading! 

Dear friends, 
We present to you the July edition (number 290) of the monthly informative Bulletin of the Youth 
Resource Center (ORC) Tuzla and the Youth Network of Bosnia and Herzegovina. 
The bulletin is published in Bosnian-Montenegrin-Croatian-Serbian and English languages. 

The bulletin contains information about the work of the Youth Resource Center (ORC) Tuzla, monthly 
activities of youth organizations, informal groups and individuals - members of the Youth Network of 
Bosnia and Herzegovina, their plans for the next period and other useful information intended for young 
people and the NGO sector (donor calls for projects, conferences, seminars, tuition fees, scholarships, 
etc.). 

If you would like to be on the mailing list for future editions of the monthly newsletter, or if you have any 
questions or suggestions, please contact us. You can find the monthly newsletter, as well as the archive 
of previous editions, on the website of the Youth Network of Bosnia and Herzegovina: 

www.orctuzla.ba 
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ORC/HCA ACTIVITIES IN JULY 
 Building equality - with and for adolescent girls  

On July 4 and 5, 2023, a two-day workshop was held in Sarajevo for civil society organizations engaged in 
the implementation of UNICEF's strategy for adolescent girls 2023 - 2025. The workshop was organized 
so that partners and representatives of youth-led organizations could share experiences from of their 
existing initiatives, and were informed about UNICEF's existing priorities regarding the participation of 
adolescent girls and boys in programs that directly affect them. Our work and experience were presented 
on the second day by Mirela Biković and Suzana Dušanić.  

 

 CAT Bosnia and Herzegovina 

 

During the month of July, we continued with our regular activities as part of the "CAT - Bosnia and 
Herzegovina" project. 
 

Our kittens continued to delight the public on social networks with many memes, invitations to seminars, 
positive stories about young people from Bosnia and Herzegovina. This month we made a little joke about 
ourselves. 
 

If you still don't follow our cats - we invite you to do so at our: 
Facebook, Web Page, Instagram and Youtube channel.  

http://www.facebook.com/CATBiH
http://www.catbih.ba/
http://www.instagram.com/cat.bih
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCe13ftMJEdnjVLAbcWr-TDw


  B&H Youth Network Bulletin    Number  290   
      July 2023  

 

www.orctuzla.ba  page | 3 

 
 

 Reading between the lines, Gradačac 
 On July 5, 2023, young 
people aged 15 to 30 
from the areas of 
Gradačac, Modriča, 
Orašje, Odžak and Brčko 
had the opportunity to 
learn how to critically 
consume the media 
content they encounter 
every day. 
 

The trainer at the event 
was prof. Vesima 
Čičkušić, doctor of 
journalism sciences, and 
the event was 
moderated/facilitated by 

Ammar Grabić, executive president of the Youth Journalist Association in BiH (ONAuBiH) and member of 
ORC Tuzla. 
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 Drawing of the mural "Language of Love" in Kalesija 
 In addition to the fact that CAT members 
are creative when creating content for 
social networks, during this month they 
also tested themselves by drawing a 
friendship mural of young people from 
Kalesija and Tuzla. 
 

Volunteers from the association Trik 
Kalesija and our Slobodan Blagovčanin, 
Mirela Biković, Ammar Grabić and Suzana 
Dušanić are 6.7.2023. rolled up their 
sleeves and let their creativity run wild. As 
we decorated their rooms, there was no 
shortage of laughs, awkward moments 
and a few "artistic extravaganzas". Who 
knew cats could get tangled in paint 
buckets? 

 
 

 Workshop on media literacy 
 

Our intensive rhythm of work continued on July 7, 2023, with a workshop on media literacy prepared and 
led by our Slobodan Blagovčanin. After getting to know each other, the attendees had the opportunity to 
take two quizzes and test how media literate they are. Later, we were introduced to the tools we can use 
to identify disinformation and fake news.   
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 Conference "Step by step to better policies towards young 
people in the Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina" 

 

The Youth Council of the Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina is 10.7.2023. held the conference "Step 
by step to better youth policies in the Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina", which was implemented as 
part of the G(a)rant youth project, with the support of the Institute for Youth Development KULT. 

 
The conference brought together representatives of legislative and executive institutions at the cantonal 
and federal levels, as well as young people throughout the Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina, among 
whom was our Ammar Grabić.  
 

After the presentation of the Preliminary Analysis of Conclusions and Recommendations, which 
established that the majority of Conclusions and Recommendations are pending, emphasizing that the 
Federal Ministry of Agriculture is the only ministry that has fully implemented the Conclusion related to: 
"The Federal Ministry of Agriculture and the Federal Ministry of Environment and Tourism are indebted 
to allocate more funds for projects in the field of agriculture and tourism as a significant potential for 
entrepreneurship and employment, and to develop programs of promotion and necessary education" 
While Herzegovina - Neretva Canton fully fulfilled the Conclusion related to: "It is proposed to the 
assemblies of Central Bosnia Canton, Herzegovina - Neretva Canton, Bosnia and Herzegovina Canton, 
Posavina Canton, West Herzegovina Canton and Canton 10 to create and adopt a strategy for young 
people in accordance with the current provisions of the Law on Youth of the Federation of Bosnia and 
Herzegovina and the competences of the cantons.", and thus the Strategy for Youth in April 2023 for the 
period 2023-2028 and the action plan for 2023. 
 
 

 NATO Public Forum, Vilnius 
Director of the Youth Resource Center Tuzla, Miralem Tursinović was the only representative of the non-
governmental sector from BiH at the recently held NATO Public Forum in Vilnius, Lithuania. 
NATO Heads of State and Government met at the NATO Summit on July 11-12 in Vilnius, Lithuania, to 
discuss the current security environment. On this occasion, a NATO public forum was organized, in which  
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great interest was shown by all countries from the region. The only non-governmental organization from 
Bosnia and Herzegovina, as well as countries in the region, that was invited to participate in the form is 
the Youth Resource Center from Tuzla. 

 
The goal of the public NATO forum is a better understanding of NATO's policy and goals through dialogue 
and engagement with a diverse group of interested parties, from heads of state, representatives of 
governments and ministries to international security experts, opinion makers, academics, young people, 
journalists in a series of panel discussions , debates and interactive sessions on various topics on NATO's 
agenda. 
 

 RYCOnnecting You(th) Info session 
 

At the invitation of the Regional 
Office for Youth Cooperation (RYCO), 
an intergovernmental organization 
that manages and promotes peace 
building, reconciliation and 
cooperation through youth exchange 
programs in the Western Balkan 
region (Albania, Bosnia and 
Herzegovina, Kosovo*, Montenegro, 
North Macedonia and Serbia), our 
Mirela Biković and Suzana Dušanić 
attended the RYCOnnecting You(th) 
open call information session. 
You can find the original call at the 
following link:  

https://www.rycowb.org/ryconnecting-youth-open-call-for-project-proposals-for-cso/ 
 

https://www.rycowb.org/ryconnecting-youth-open-call-for-project-proposals-for-cso/


  B&H Youth Network Bulletin    Number  290   
      July 2023  

 

www.orctuzla.ba  page | 7 

 Mural of the friendship of young people from Prnjavor and Tuzla 
Our kittens, Ammar Grabić, Mirela Biković and Suzana Dušanić, continued to show their creativity in 
other cities of Bosnia and Herzegovina, and on July 17 and 18, 2023 decided to leave their paw prints in 
Prnjavor. This time, the young people from the Prnjavor Youth Center took on a slightly larger painting 
project, which was a basketball court. 
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 Completion of the "My Green Footprint" project 
After the two-month 
implementation of the 
"My Green Footprint" 
project, which was 
supported by the Tuzla 
Community Foundation as 
part of the "Our 
community is our 
responsibility" project, 
which is implemented in 
the territory of TK with the 
support of USAID, as part 
of the Local Power 
program, we can say that 
in conclusion successfully 
completed in the month of 
july. 

 

On this occasion, we would like to thank the Tuzla Community Foundation, which once again supported 
the idea of our association members, and provided a platform for learning the entire process of writing 
and implementing a project proposal. We actively involved 20 young people in the project, who had the 
opportunity to mobilize on the issue of ecology, and to raise their awareness of the negative 
environmental effects of everyday actions. 

 New season of CAT patrol 
As the icing on the cake, we can officially inform you that the already well-known CAT Patrol by our Mirela 
Biković is returning to our social networks. You can find the first episode in its entirety on our YouTube 
channel. In the first show, we went to sunny Mostar and talked to a young entrepreneur and host of the 
most famous podcast in the Balkans, David Čerkez. 

 

https://youtu.be/ezBy6jksb7g
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 Ammar G Show 
There is no end to our creativity, and this is reflected in the announcement of a new creative show of our 
valuable cats. This summer, Ammar Grabić brings you a new show called the Ammar G Show, which will 
take you through all the emotions and states of mind. We believe that you have already seen the 
announcement of the show, but for those who have not yet had the opportunity to watch it, you can find 
it by clicking on the image. 

 

 Workshop at the Kaleidoscope festival 
 

We had the honor to close the educational segment of 
the Kaleidoscope International Youth Art Festival on 
Saturday, July 29, 2023, with the workshop "Tips & tricks 
for social media management" led by our Suzana 
Dušanić. 
 

After an informal introduction, the participants had the 
opportunity to test their knowledge through two quizzes, 
a Kahoot quiz about social networks, and a media literacy 
quiz on the Raskrinkavanje.ba website. 
 

After testing their knowledge, our member Suzana 
presented them with the steps in recording TikToks and 
Reels, and presented the importance of using a posting 
plan during the project cycle. After the theoretical part, 
there was also a short exercise of creating a two-month 
plan of postings for social networks. 
 
 
 

https://www.instagram.com/p/CvNEbTPN4sE/
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REGULAR ACTIVITIES OF ORC AND HCA TUZLA 
During July, we worked on maintaining and developing communications and coordination within the 
Youth Network of Bosnia and Herzegovina (www.orctuzla.ba). As part of this, we distributed information 
of interest to young people and youth activism in BiH every day on the network's mailing list 
(omladina@orctuzla.ba), but also to other addresses in Bosnia and Herzegovina and the region. We 
corresponded with organizations and individuals interested in the work of the network, responded to 
inquiries related to certain activities, education and other information related to youth activism in Bosnia 
and Herzegovina. Likewise, our project team continued with applications for projects.               

 

HCA/ORC PLANS FOR AUGUST 2023 

 

 Continuation of the activities in the framework of the CATNet project.  
 

 This project was realized thanks to the support of the Bosnia and Herzegovina Resilience Initiative 
(BHRI), a project implemented by the International Organization for Migration (IOM) and 
financed by the Austrian Development Cooperation. 

 
 Holding a meeting of the Board of Directors of ALF BiH 

 
 

 Continuation of reporting completed projects, and preparation for fundraising of new ones; 
 

 Possible days off for "weary warriors" 
 

The ORC Tuzla team, as well as our kittens, want you to have a good time during these warm summer 

days, recharge your batteries, rest, get a little tan (and not get sunburnt)...    
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ACTIVITIES OF MEMBERS OF BiH YOUTH NETWORK  

 

Centar za mlade INPUT  
Ul. Mokušnice 10, 72000 Zenica  
Tel./fax: +387 +387 62 116 343  www.inputcentar.com   
info@inputcentar.com  
E-mail: info@inputcentar.com 

 
 

Opened CoderDojo programming school for young people 
at the INPUT Youth Center 

On 13.07.2023. in the INPUT Youth Center, the first class of the Coder Dojo programming school was held 
in cooperation with the Bit Alliance and the INPUT Youth Center for the third time in the City of Zenica in 
the premises of the INPUT Youth Center, as part of the "Summer at the INPUT Youth Center" . 

        
 

We started in 2018 with the first generation and in 2019 with the second generation, which was followed 
by a break due to the pandemic from 2020. But now the moment has come to start this excellent project 
again in cooperation with the Bit Alliance for both children and young people as well as students of 
technical faculty, who will conduct the training. In addition to acquiring new knowledge, the goal of this 
project is to introduce students to the opportunities offered by the IT business sector and to motivate 
them to use every opportunity to learn and improve their IT skills. A significant fact is the fact that the 
majority of participants declared that they will continue to acquire knowledge in the field of information 
technology in the future. Said Adi Salčinović, professor, coordinator of the CoderDojo programming school 
for the City of Zenica and president of the INPUT Youth Center from Zenica. 
 

 Mr. Damir Maglajlić, executive director of Bit 
Alliance, also addressed the participants, 
emphasizing how important IT education is, 
and how much only IT experts are in demand. 
 

This is an exceptional project and we are 
especially grateful to the INPUT Youth Center, 
which really cares about the affirmation, 
engagement and education of young people, 
as well as us Software Engineering students, 
who gave us the opportunity to do an 
internship at the INPUT Center and gave us 
already knowledge in the field IT and education 
so that we too will be able to transfer our 
knowledge to the younger population. -Statement of the students who will lead the training. 
 



Number  290 B&H Youth Network Bulletin 
July 2023 

 

12 | page  www.orctuzla.ba 

Bejomania art 
 

As part of Summer at the INPUT Youth Center, a workshop was held where children and young people 
enjoyed and had the opportunity to show their creativity, skills and learn something new. How to make 
and edit your badge and how to work and design with 3D pens. 
 

     
 

           
 
 

The first YOUth meet up at the INPUT Youth Center with 
Adnan Muzurović 

On July 3, 2023, starting at 6 p.m., the first YOUth meet up was held with Adnan Muzurović, a gaming 
enthusiast and the founder and leader of the portal www.gameground.ba in the premises of the INPUT 
Youth Center. 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.gameground.ba%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3v8JpPBOqYUv5OPYjdAdXJYVMy5K6EmuwTH5WMtppfBPOvNXrvpehm190&h=AT0_ooMjaFyeynUz86qx6v_h0vf4tUPu3O0i__O2Vhl1ntMGUs2yzdeOiIe-hugUPBrWCul1wlBMnWTsKMCInYL2ZKSr6SkIvhiq_a4e5JZgoSotrPvMadaa1T9Ta_OWk9lK&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0xzYaqBox75EJU5BSpZbcTwYf4Qhb15Vvsb6wHwrohnno3TJdNWKN1TGTw4vEBcthyqo735oouuVv2fuv8wcn8_bUc2DShgZJaR1GIAX6dLgtYDodB9CIrF9IAIxg7mWQrbn4KDCckWfEkY6JeBJvIODqKrcCC3VA1DigcnPUaffA8xbAlu5vNQPkJe9IZY00oJ02vPYxx
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Adnan presented his work in the field of the gaming scene to the young people present, very nicely 
described the young people from BiH who are involved in gaming, designing or programming games, how 
they do it professionally and earn from it. 
 

Adnan Muzurović was a very inspiring speaker and presenter, you could clearly see on the faces of the 
young people that they enjoyed themselves. 
 

 
 

The second YOUth Meet up at the INPUT Youth Center 
with M.sc. Tajib Babić 

 

YOUth Meet up with Tajib Babić, 
M.sc., psychologist, held on Friday, 
July 21, 2023. in the premises of the 
INPUT Youth Center with a very 
nice and pleasant atmosphere as 
well as the interaction of the young 
people who were present. 
 

We would like to thank Mr.Sc.Tajib 
Babić, B.Sc.Psychologist, for being a 
guest of the second YOUth Meet up 
as part of the "Summer at the 
INPUT Youth Center" event. 
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4th Viteške brigade  
34 – 36 BA, 71210 Ilidža, Sarajevo 
Tel: +387 33 778 778.   
Fax: +387 33 778 79 
E-mail: kult@mladi.org,  
web: www.mladi.org 
 

 UmiD Alumni: Memories do not fade even after several years 
 

The first gathering of Learn, Think and Act! was organized in Sarajevo. UMiD Alumni Community. One 
gloomy weekend in Sarajevo, the memories of the one-year UMiD experience, carefully preserved for 
years and even decades, which the participants of earlier generations most often describe as a year of 
fun, positive stories, good atmosphere, great young people and a lot of new knowledge, were brought to 
light. Young people who undergo this training are often of the opinion that participating in the training 
will change their lives. 

 Keeping in mind that the 
need to establish an 
Alumni community has 
been mentioned among 
the participants for a long 
time, the idea of the 
gathering and the first 
meeting was precisely to 
lay the first foundations 
for the stable operation of 
the UMiD Alumni together 
with those present. At the 
meeting, the key reasons 
for the establishment of 
this community were 
presented, and the 
methods of its operation, 
structure and next steps 
necessary for active operation were discussed. The idea of the UMiD Alumni community is to create a 
network of empowered people, professionals in various fields, who want to support and create new 
opportunities for young people who are currently undergoing or will undergo UMiD training in the future 
from their current roles. 
 

From 2005 to today, over 400 participants have attended UMiD training through the 17th generation. 
Today, people who have completed the training are in various countries around the world, as well as in 
very important positions within Bosnia and Herzegovina. The profiles of participants from earlier 
generations are very diverse, so that we have participants who are journalists, politicians, elected officials, 
prominent youth workers, entrepreneurs, social workers, psychologists, athletes, doctors, etc. 
 

The Institute for Youth Development KULT is proud that UMiD memories do not fade because the 
participants are bound by the same values, regardless of whether they graduated from UMiD a year ago 
or seventeen years ago. And all those who were prevented from coming to the gathering, can plan it in 
the month of September. To participate, you need to register HERE. Once a UMiD, always a UMiD! 
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 Successfully completed 1st Convention on work with young 
people - What's next? 

 

The first Convention on work with young people in Bosnia and Herzegovina resulted in numerous 
recommendations and conclusions that express the views of the majority of participants with the aim of 
sending a message to all actors, especially decision makers and the public, about the importance of 
working with young people, the importance of recognizing all actors, and including BiH in current 
programs in the region and Europe. 
 

Although the youth sector of BiH follows European programs, activities and the Bonn process, its 
implementation in BiH has not yet adequately begun, and a large part of European programs for youth in 
BiH is only partially implemented. The event brought together all those who want their voice to be heard, 
with the aim of updating important issues related to the youth sector and enabling new partnerships, 
acquaintances and joint initiatives. 
 

In the month of September, there will also be a 'follow up' event, where the participants will meet again 
in a slightly different way, to discuss the application of the useful tips they took from this event, and to 
find additional space for support and improvement of their work. 
 

 
 

Discussing possible improvements when it comes to work with young people, the participants divided into 
several groups gave recommendations and conclusions, which will be worked on in the following period. 
The participants dedicated recommendations and conclusions to the wider community (media, academic 
community, religious communities, researchers dealing with youth issues and the for-profit sector), 
government institutions and decision-makers, the youth sector and young people. All recommendations 
and conclusions reached by the participants are available HERE.  
 

The first convention on youth in Bosnia and Herzegovina was organized by the Institute for Youth 
Development KULT with the support of the Embassy of Sweden in Bosnia and Herzegovina. 
 

https://s.mladi.org/omr


Number  290 B&H Youth Network Bulletin 
July 2023 

 

16 | page  www.orctuzla.ba 

 Coffee with Jan Waltmans - about the situation in Bosnia and 
Herzegovina and the fight against corruption 

 

The fight against corruption and the political situation in Bosnia and Herzegovina were the focus of the 
event "Coffee with the Ambassador of the Kingdom of the Netherlands H.E. Jan Waltmans", and the 
event was also attended by participants of the Institute's training "Learn, think and act" (UMiD). 
 

The ambassador referred to the experience of the Kingdom of the Netherlands in the fight against 
corruption and pointed out the harmful impact that corruption has on the future and perspective of young 
people in BiH, and he also cited examples of the presence of corruption in all areas of life. The event also 
discussed the current political situation in Bosnia and Herzegovina, and young people were particularly 
interested in the activities of the international community in our country and the steps that should be 
taken to improve the situation. The role and importance of young people on BiH's path to the European 
Union was particularly emphasized, and it was concluded that informed, educated and active young 
people are the most important for changing society and the political situation in the country. 

 
 

At this "Coffee with...", young people showed a great interest in the discussion about corruption, but also 
about the diplomatic activities of the Embassy of the Kingdom of the Netherlands in Bosnia and 
Herzegovina, and the proof of this was the numerous questions addressed to the ambassador. The 
ambassador pointed out that it is important to gather young people and talk with them, so that through 
the daily exchange of information they learn about corruption and are motivated to act. 
 

This event is part of the activities within the Say NO to Corruption initiative in Sarajevo Canton, which is 
implemented by the Institute for Youth Development KULT. The initiative is implemented with the 
support of the Embassy of the Kingdom of the Netherlands, and seeks to attract the attention of the 
public, point out the harmful effects of corruption on the lives of individuals, examine the views of citizens 
and young people on corruption, and provide basic information on the fight against corruption. 
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 Daily workshops 
 

The youth organization Svitac continued with its daily interactive and online activities. Younger 
participants did age-appropriate creative and educational activities with the help of local and international 
volunteers. This month they discussed land animals, snails, rodents and reptiles; they made them 
thematically from paper, cardboard and decorative material. The youngest participants enjoyed the 
creative part and modeling bouquets of flowers, dragonflies, dinosaurs and rainbows. The group 
continued with music workshops, practicing rhythms and a song about caterpillars. Participants continued 
to learn and write numbers; this month they learned to write numbers 5-8. They did warm-up exercises 
and yoga for children, and every Thursday they danced, played sports and practiced reading and listening 
to stories. The goal of these educational activities is for children to develop their imagination and to 
express their creativity using various materials, and to develop motor skills, memory, a sense of tolerance 
and respect for others and adopt good behavior. All workshops are implemented with an educational 
visual method with pictures and video. 
 

 
 

Ages 13+ participated in discussions/workshops on: marginalization, discrimination, cultural diversity, 
concept of beauty and favorite books. In this way, we want to provide young people with a safe and 
neutral space, where they can express their opinion. 

 
 
 

 YOUTH ORGANIZATION “SVITAC” 
 Jusufa Čampare bb, 76100 Brčko District BiH 

Tel./Fax: +387 49 211 032 
E-mail: svitac@gmail.net 
Web: www.svitac.org 
FB: www.facebook.com/omladinska.svitac 

https://www.facebook.com/pronicenterforyouthdevelopment/photos/a.498818843528812/2028889887188359/?type=3&eid=ARC9omvTTvUcH4MlkpUgA_FVzMtOz7IIw9itMyHTiiGYvgyi_5QEtPNRg_x-mKe0L-rGAg-NMKYQLjiE&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARAkTudJXoF1_PG13ro6xzLyp1i53FkNMHPpYboQEdTiMCFTh_MVpMjOY_1GS9MRF5gXCRiZjK2ytZsBGCJxilEG0HlrdamjFYjo2QneWP45-Cb4bhgIK4KaE0htfzkAhjzn_vuvYJ67YqiWoneSpe_YqLdeIqM6bLU3TI03tALGr8pSv6fokoJMQZTpbghl6EhxLRrN9fKKz-mAu6nOiz_xTVjveap5jiq3n3qgdeWMeBUhvbuviae40zgGsIY6YZwG-z8zHn91dUMzqN56ZnwN_-emLg6zngpAu1qwHPdtkg7qzxXLrJ90iqweIgtTwPRjpjsz8y8Kr2qVOaWmnn2Vzw&__tn__=EEHH-R
https://www.facebook.com/pronicenterforyouthdevelopment/photos/a.498818843528812/2028889887188359/?type=3&eid=ARC9omvTTvUcH4MlkpUgA_FVzMtOz7IIw9itMyHTiiGYvgyi_5QEtPNRg_x-mKe0L-rGAg-NMKYQLjiE&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARAkTudJXoF1_PG13ro6xzLyp1i53FkNMHPpYboQEdTiMCFTh_MVpMjOY_1GS9MRF5gXCRiZjK2ytZsBGCJxilEG0HlrdamjFYjo2QneWP45-Cb4bhgIK4KaE0htfzkAhjzn_vuvYJ67YqiWoneSpe_YqLdeIqM6bLU3TI03tALGr8pSv6fokoJMQZTpbghl6EhxLRrN9fKKz-mAu6nOiz_xTVjveap5jiq3n3qgdeWMeBUhvbuviae40zgGsIY6YZwG-z8zHn91dUMzqN56ZnwN_-emLg6zngpAu1qwHPdtkg7qzxXLrJ90iqweIgtTwPRjpjsz8y8Kr2qVOaWmnn2Vzw&__tn__=EEHH-R
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At the English and German workshops, they learned the use of split and modal verbs, interrogative 
sentences, the basics of declension of adjectives, vocabulary of new words related to summer and 
holidays, wrote dictations, read and translated short texts and phrases, worked on practicing everyday 
communication and grammar, learned new vocabulary, and worked on interesting presentations and 
projects. 

 
 

 

 Guitar workshops 
The participants of the guitar workshops continued to work on prepared exercises, techniques, etudes, 
compositions, improvisation and songs. 
 

 Samba workshops 
The group worked on three new ideas: "Advocado", "Feedback" and "Partido Alto". 
 

The continuation of all activities of the Youth Organization Svitac is planned for August. 
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INFORMATION / ANNOUNCEMENTS / DONORS / CALLS 
 

1. Applications are open for the fourth School of Political Activism! 
 

The youth movement Revolt invites young men and women activists from all over Bosnia and Herzegovina 
to join the Summer School of Political Activism, a seven-day education aimed at raising the level of political 
literacy of young people and encouraging young people to actively participate in decision-making 
processes, which will be held in the period 11-17 September in Tuzla. 

The call is open to everyone who meets the following conditions: 
• Young person (17-30) from Bosnia and Herzegovina 
• The possibility of mandatory attendance at 80% of lectures within the School 
• Openness to active work and carrying out tasks that will be an integral part of the School's program. 
 

During the seven-day program, education will cover various topics: 
- civil society and civic courage 
- political science, compass and ideologies 
- media in democracy 
- elections and electoral process 
- political literacy 
- green and environmental policies 
- political economy. 
 

All topics will be presented by experienced individuals and experts - professors, analysts, long-term 
activists - giving concrete insight into the most important aspects and practical application of each topic. 
 

The organizers will bear the costs of accommodation, food and transport. The number of participants is 
limited, and they can apply via the link: https://forms.gle/oqQae81YKJfd3vyQ8 
The application deadline is August 14, 2023.  
 

For any additional questions, participants can contact the e-mail address: revolt.tuzla@gmail.com or 
phone number +38762355326. 

2. A total of 300,000 euros for civil society in the Western Balkans 
 

RYCOnnecting You(th): Open call for 
project proposals for CSOs 
(Tirana, July 10, 2023) – Good news is 
coming from Tirana for civil society 
organizations (CSOs) in the Western 
Balkans. The Regional Office for 
Youth Cooperation (RYCO) launched 
a new open call for project proposals 
for CSOs, called "RYCOnnecting 
You(th)". This is the fifth time that 
RYCO has organized an Open Call for 
CSOs in the region in the last seven 
years. 

 

The RYCOnnecting You(th) Open Call has two main thematic areas: Peacebuilding and Reconciliation and 
Youth Empowerment and Social Engagement. The overall goal is to support civil society in the Western 
Balkans to encourage reconciliation, peace building, regional cooperation and intercultural learning by 
providing young people with opportunities that create space for dialogue, mutual learning and greater 
understanding across the region. 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FoqQae81YKJfd3vyQ8%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1DenDjFlZzYlUkYy8c5LR5wV4y1jMRpLIyFwRwfY2LTPTXhFXr1OaFMPg&h=AT2lVCD65uAOz52XvV7nE1uTiUsRUMMn03c60dpGwkc15wrjMeQ-xVg9-x6t_AcOiC8clzVrLBQD9OKnWsDPl6msvc4iw--tSnYuRRJx-GXyNX4r0lHitE3VszPr350CFjQi&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT2QWIGnrSIU-cbjKdVnHJlBgq2wJjJxbBm4uJ3tTOW30olU4Cag8xXXERFfcywL-voSM5svQJMNYJ4n2otm71CR6LLO_TUAnD20zmlApgxd6bBUVegM7KnOLP4uPHQmkzGXVLkje-MYdy_7xJiC9onek-9BKEZzDhjYcrnSICjFPku5v5aCmXgwDkCnTG7Hq3IYRqvwnRf0
mailto:revolt.tuzla@gmail.com
https://www.mreza-mira.net/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/RYCOnnecting-YOUTH-WEB-BANNER-MNE-BIH.png
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The total financial envelope for this call is 300,000 euros, while the size of the grants is between a 
minimum of 15,000 euros and a maximum of 30,000 euros. The right to apply is for non-profit CSOs, 
established in the Western Balkans 6 (WB6): Albania, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Kosovo*, Montenegro, 
North Macedonia and Serbia, which exist at least one year before the launch of this call for proposals. 
 

RYCO recognizes the added value of collaborators who can support the partnership in further achieving 
the goals and outcomes of their projects, so that CSOs can partner with the following collaborators from 
WB6: cultural institutions (private and public), sports associations and organizations in the field of sports, 
trade unions, educational institutions such as universities and institutes (public and private), informal 
youth groups with proven experience in working with and for young people. 
 

The deadline for applications is August 15, 2023. More information about the RYCOnnecting You(th) Open 
Call is available at www.rycowb.org 
 

RYCO is an intergovernmental organization that deals with peace building, reconciliation and cooperation 
in the region through youth exchange programs. It was established by the WB6 governments in July 2016 
as part of the Berlin Process. RYCO's program focuses on creating opportunities for young people to 
engage in activities that build mutual understanding and reconciliation in the civic, social, educational, 
cultural and sporting domains. RYCO initiates and participates in policy making and advocates for reform. 
It supports the development of a political and social environment that empowers and facilitates youth 
exchange. 

 
* This designation does not prejudge positions on status and is in accordance with United Nations Security 
Council Resolution 1244 and the Opinion of the International Court of Justice on the Declaration of 
Independence of Kosovo. 

3. KUVI Dialogue in Tuzla 
 

Association Pravi Požar and Youth Resource Center Tuzla invites all citizens of Tuzla to a three-hour KUVI 
dialogue workshop: Veterans and young people. 

 

As part of the dialogues we organize, we 
actively work to include war veterans and 
their family members in the development of 
society. Our work models, combined with 
knowledge and experience, offer a new way 
of working and a different approach to certain 
target groups. This model is based on opening 
a dialogue between veterans and young 
people. 
 
Among the goals of the KUVI program are: the 
use of veterans' experiences with the aim of 
preventing violence, opening dialogue and 
building peace, understanding war trauma 
and its consequences on the individual, family 
and society, breaking prejudices about war 
veterans and young people, giving credibility 
to war veterans and their war experience in 
society, presentation of the real picture of 
war through a personal perspective, the use 

of veteran experience in understanding the enemy, and the veteran's critical view of war and violence. 
 

http://www.rycowb.org/


  B&H Youth Network Bulletin    Number  290   
      July 2023  

 

www.orctuzla.ba  page | 21 

We organize the KUVI dialogue in Tuzla with the Youth Resource 
Center Tuzla. 
 
Date of event: 11.08.2023. in the period from 13-16h 
 
Venue: Atelje Ismet Mujezinović, Klosterska bb, Tuzla 
 
You can apply via Google Form: 
https://forms.gle/itr3joBN8KQRwTsd8 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dear friends, 
 

If you are interested in the monthly 
information bulletin of the Youth 
Resource Center (ORC) Tuzla and the 
Youth Network of Bosnia and 
Herzegovina: your invitations to joint 
activities and cooperation, 
information on activities, vacancies, 
appeals for help or support, press 
releases and all other non-
commercial ads, you can contact one 
of the addresses below. 
 

The deadline for submitting 
information for each subsequent 
issue is the 30th of the month. 
 

Addresses to send your information 
for the monthly bulletin: 
Omladinski resursni centar Tuzla 
Hadži Bakirbega Tuzlića 1  
75000 Tuzla 
tel/fax: 035 258 077 
e-mail: orctuzla@bih.net.ba 
              

The monthly newsletter is edited by 
the Youth Resource Center - ORC 
Tuzla 
 

Editor of the Bulletin: 
Suzana Dušanić 
 

Translation of the Bulletin: 
Adnan Karamujić 
 

WEB page: 
www.orctuzla.ba 
 

Networks Mailing List: 
omladina@orctuzla.ba 
 

Webmaster:  
anicic.dev@gmail.com 
 

ISSN (BHS Variant):  2831 – 0845 

ISSN (English): 2831 0853 

https://forms.gle/itr3joBN8KQRwTsd8
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